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24 June 2011
PRESS RELEASE

CIF AND MANWU AGREE ON MINIMUM EMPLOYMENT CONDITIONS
On 20 June 2011 the Construction Industries Federation (CIF)  and the Metal and Allied Namibian Workers Union (MANWU) reached agreement on conditions of employment, including minimum wages, in the construction industry. Both parties once again negotiated a two-year “collective agreement” on behalf of their members, respectively.
The agreement clearly stipulates the minimum wage requirements in Namibia’s construction industry. Of immediate relevance to the industry is the adjustment to the minimum wages, which are to be increased by 7.5% for 2011/12 and by 8% for subsequent year. The increase of minimum wages is to become applicable as from 1 June 2011.
Minimum wage rates are subject to the agreed minimum productivity levels. If indeed productivity levels are low, companies will be required to firstly provide training before initiating disciplinary or incapacity procedures. Lowering wages  therefore would be an outright unacceptable practice.






Employers in the industry are also required to apply for membership with the Namibian Building Workers Pension Fund for the employees. 
Furthermore, the collective agreement covers health and safety standards;  the requirements for minimum protective clothing; for Living Away Allowances as well as Service Allowance. Changes to the previous collective agreement, include that the protective clothing must be of “good quality” and supplemented with safety glasses, earplugs and respirators if working conditions require these protections.
For more information about membership, contact the CIF at Tel. 061-230028 between 08:00 and 13:00 on week days. 
End 
For more information, contact: 
Bärbel Kirchner, General Manager CIF, Tel. 061-230028 or at gm@cifnamibia.com
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